

St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD t. 0161 912 2906 | f. 0161 749 7461 | text. 07860 005 074 e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Friday 11th September

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Dear Parents/Carers

Following the first week back to school I would like to remind you of the following:

Parking

When dropping off or collecting children please park safely and sensibly. The safety of our children is of course paramount and parking on pavements, on corners and double parking can be dangerous. In addition I ask you to be respectful of our neighbours on surrounding roads. There was an incident where a fire engine could not access Fountains Road due to the way parents were parked. Thank you for your cooperation.

Playground Equipment

For safety and insurance reasons we do not allow the children to use or climb on any of the playground apparatus before or after school. The only exceptions are when a member of staff is supervising a class when parents are in school for formal meetings.

Dinners

Fortunately the issues in the kitchen were resolved at the beginning of this week and we are back to normal. Thank you for your cooperation last week; not having a hot meal was not ideal but I am sure you will agree much better than the inconvenience of shutting school.

Friends

Thank you to everyone for their attendance this morning. Lots of items were discussed and our first event will be Halloween Discos on Friday 23rd October. Following requests to vary the times the next meeting will be on Monday 12th October at 8pm in the Urmston Working Men's Club. More information on both to follow.

Thank you as always for your support and cooperation in all we do.

Yours sincerely

M Mountcastle





